
FARGO’S I-94/RED RIVER 
STRUCTURE REPAIR PROJECT

The 2025 construction season is here, and the North Dakota Department of Transportation is focusing 
on repairing the I-94 bridge over the Red River in Fargo. Learn more about the project and its impact 

on travel. As always, motorists are reminded to slow down and use caution in work zones.

When is the work happening?

The I-94 bridge connecting Fargo, North Dakota, and Moorhead, 
Minnesota. 

When is the work happening?

The work will begin April 28, 2025, with an anticipated 
completion date of October 8, 2025. 

How will the work impact me?

Drivers should expect delays as I-94 will be reduced to two lanes 
in each direction for much of the project. During certain phases 
of construction, westbound I-94 will be temporarily reduced to 
a single lane, with these lane closures scheduled overnight to 
minimize impact on daily traffic flow.

How will the work benefit residents?

The bridge overlays will improve the ride across the bridge for 
motorists, the repairs will prolong the service life of the structure, 
and the replacement of the guardrail will increase safety.

Visit www.dot.nd.gov/I-94RedRiver 
for updates on the project. 

Download the ND Roads app for current 
information on road conditions 

throughout North Dakota.

Fargo District Office 

503 38th Street South

Fargo, ND 58103

Email: dot@nd.gov

Phone: 701-239-8900

Questions about this project?

Contact:

https://www.dot.nd.gov/public/mobile-apps.htm

